## UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF ANTHROPOLOGY BERKELEY, CALIFORNIA

September 30, 1929

Professor W.S. Campbell Department of English University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma

Dear Professor Jampbell:

I want to acknowledge your letter of September 24 relating to your prospective biography of Sitting Bull. It is not clear to me from your letter what the approximate amount may be which you wish to apply for. Also I am in doubt as to who is at present on the Social Science Research Council. Professor Kroeber informs me that he is no longer a member, and the list for the present year is not available here. If you will let me know whom to write to and also what the sums involved may come to I shall be glad to do what I can.

As for the piece contributions to the American Anthropologist I shall certainly be glad to examine any manuscripts you may have, though as you know it is never possible to guarantee early publication owing to the vast amounts of material now pouring in upon us.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Robert H. Louise

RHL:EG